MINUTES OF THE ZONING BOARD MEETING
July 31, 2023
Zoning Board Chairman Joe Mink called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. and led in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  
Roll call was answered by Zoning Board Members Joe Mink, Dan Davis, Brian Hiler, Herbie Palmer, Betty Park, Adam Snively and Matt Williams.    Also present was Mayor Page, Bob Bantner Building Inspector, Treasurer Angel Palmer and Clerk/Secretary Janet Waller.    
Old Business:

New Business:  
Chairman Joe Mink reminded everyone of the importance of the Zoning Meetings.  Zoning Members would like a choice of a couple of dates before a meeting is scheduled.  
The purpose of the meeting was for a 1 and ½ foot variance for 402 W Illinois Street for a garage.   

The members looked at the drawing and discussed the property lines.   Zoning Member Snively, seconded by Zoning Member Park, made a motion to approve the 1 ½ foot variance for 402 W Illinois Street for a garage.  Motion carried with Zoning Members Mink, Davis, Hiler, Palmer, Park, Snively and Williams voting aye and 0 nays.
Chairman Joe Mink left at 6:37 pm for discussion of the 411 W Second property.  Zoning Member Snively took over for the Chairman.  
411 W Second will be building a porch and will need a variance for 3 feet.  The members reviewed the drawing for the property and discussed the property lines.   Zoning Member Williams, seconded by Zoning Member Palmer, made a motion to approve a 3 foot variance for 411 W Second for a porch.   Motion carried with Zoning Members Williams, Snively, Park, Palmer, Hiler and Davis voting aye and 0 nays.  Mink was absent.  

The members reviewed the minutes of the June 21, 2023 meeting.   Zoning Member Palmer, seconded by Zoning Member Davis, made a motion to approve the minutes of June 21, 2023.  Motion carried with Zoning Members Williams, Snively, Park, Palmer, Hiler and Davis voting aye and Mink was absent.  No nays.  
Zoning Member Snively adjourned the meeting at 6:45 pm.  
Janet Waller

City Clerk/Zoning Secretary

